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H.R. 7184, Congressional Budget Office Data Access Act of 2024 
As ordered reported by the House Committee on Oversight and Accountability on February 6, 2024 
 
By Fiscal Year, Millions of Dollars 2024  2024-2029  2024-2034  

Direct Spending (Outlays)  0  0  0  

Revenues  0  0  0  
Increase or Decrease (-) 
in the Deficit 
 

 0  0  0  

Spending Subject to 
Appropriation (Outlays)  *  *  not estimated  

Increases net direct spending in 
any of the four consecutive 10-year 
periods beginning in 2035? 

No 
Statutory pay-as-you-go procedures apply? No 

Mandate Effects 

Increases on-budget deficits in any 
of the four consecutive 10-year 
periods beginning in 2035? 

No 
Contains intergovernmental mandate? No 

Contains private-sector mandate? No 

* = between -$500,000 and $500,000. 

H.R. 7184 would amend the Privacy Act of 1974 to authorize the disclosure of certain 
information to the Congressional Budget Office (CBO). In general, the Privacy Act prohibits 
executive branch agencies from disclosing certain records without the prior written consent 
of the people to whom the records pertain. There are currently twelve exceptions to this 
prohibition, and H.R. 7184 would add a thirteenth specifically for disclosures to CBO.  

The Congressional Budget Act provides CBO with access to information from the Executive 
Branch unless disclosure would be a violation of law. In addition, that Act requires CBO to 
maintain the same level of confidentiality as is required by the agency from which the data is 
obtained. CBO employees are also subject to the same statutory penalties as employees at the 
executive branch agency are for unauthorized disclosure or use.  

H.R. 7184 would strengthen CBO’s ability to access data, which would allow CBO to obtain 
some data more quickly. In total, CBO estimates that implementing H.R. 7184 would have 
no significant net effect on federal spending 

On May 24, 2023, CBO transmitted a cost estimate for S. 1549, the Congressional Budget 
Office Data Access Act, as ordered reported by the Senate Committee on Homeland Security 

https://www.cbo.gov/publication/56166
https://www.cbo.gov/publication/59003
https://www.cbo.gov/publication/42904
https://www.cbo.gov/publication/59145
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and Governmental Affairs on May 17, 2023. The two pieces of legislation are similar, and 
CBO’s estimates of their budgetary effects are the same. 

The CBO staff contact for this estimate is Matthew Pickford. The estimate was reviewed by 
H. Samuel Papenfuss, Deputy Director of Budget Analysis. 
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